May 31st, 1926. J. F. B. Livesay, Esq., General Manager, The Canadian Press, 272 Bay Street, Toronto, Ont. My dear Livesay:-Thank you very much for sending me a report of the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Press Association. I shall take occasion to read it through some time in the near future. May I also thank you for the assurance that McGill can always rely upon the best cooperation of the Canadian Press. Any criticism I felt disposed to make I now know arose from a misunderstanding on the part of the University. With kindest wishes always, I am, Yours faithfully,